NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
ON 
[bookmark: _Hlk145311710]CANNABIS ORDINANCE

Notice is hereby given that on the 9th day of October 2023, at 1:00 p.m. in the Commission Chambers at T1-Lindbergh, Minneapolis-St. Paul International Airport, 4300 Glumack Drive, Saint Paul, the Metropolitan Airports Commission will hold a public hearing on a Draft Cannabis Ordinance.  The hearing will take place during a regularly-scheduled meeting of the Operations, Finance & Administration Committee, and the Committee will receive verbal and written testimony relative to the above-mentioned draft ordinance.  

CANNABIS ORDINANCE

An Ordinance regarding cannabis to promote and conserve the public safety, health, peace, convenience, and welfare on properties owned by or under the supervision and control of the Metropolitan Airports Commission; establishing rules of conduct and regulating the activities of persons thereon; providing the penalty for violations thereof.

A copy of the Draft Cannabis Ordinance may be obtained on or after October 4, 2023, at https://metroairports.org/resources/commission-meetings or by emailing your request to legal.affairs@mspmac.org.

Written comments will be accepted at the public hearing and until 4:00 p.m. on Friday, October 13, 2023, at the following address:

Attn: Legal Affairs (TLR)
Metropolitan Airports Commission 
General Office 
6040 28th Avenue South
Minneapolis, MN 55450-2799
Legal.affairs@mspmac.org 

Dated this 19th day of September 2023.

Mr. Brian Ryks
Executive Director/CEO
Metropolitan Airports Commission
6040 - 28th Avenue South
Minneapolis, MN  55450

